7TH DISTRICT VINCENT HUGHES

SENATE BOX 203007 THE STATE CAPITOL HARRISBURG, PA 17120-3007 717-787-7112 FAX: 717-772-0579

2401 NORTH S4TH STREET PHILADELPHIA, PA 19131 215-879-7777 FAX: 215-879-7778

EMAIL: hughes@pasenate.com FACEBOOK: facebook.com/Vincent.Hughes.7 were: www.senatorhughes.com



STANDING COMMITTEES

APPOINTMENTS CHEYNEY UNIVERSITY COUNCIL OF TRUSTEES

PA HIGHER EDUCATION ASSISTANCE AGENCY BOARD EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

PA MINORITY BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY STATE EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT SYSTEMS BOARD

FA COMMISSION ON CRIME AND DELINQUENCY

APPROPRIATIONS, DEMOCRATIC CHAIRMAN

INTERGOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS RULES & EXECUTIVE NOMINATIONS

PA LEGISLATIVE BLACK CAUCUS

FINANCE

## Senate of Pennsylvania

May 1, 2019

Sharon Watkins, PhD Co-Investigator Director, Bureau of Epidemiology and State Epidemiologist Pennsylvania Department of Health (DOH) 625 Forster Street, 9th Floor Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Dr. Watkins,

In my role as State Senator for the 7th Senatorial District, I am writing to you on behalf of my constituents in Upper Dublin Township, located directly downstream from the former Willow Grove Naval Air Station.

It has been well documented that Upper Dublin's water supply has been contaminated by PFAS from the Air Station. As a result of this contamination, Aqua PA took two Upper Dublin wells off line, the Aidenn Lair Well (8/7/2018) and North Hills Well (7/26/18), due to concerns raised over elevated levels of PFAS at these locations.

I have been contacted by residents wanting to know if they are at risk for negative health related issues that have been linked to PFAS. They have expressed a strong interest in being included in the PA Department of Health's plans to apply for funding through the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry multi-site PFAS study.

I respectfully ask the PA Department of Health to consider including the residents of Upper Dublin Township as part of these plans.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss this further.

Sincerely,

Senate Democratic Appropriations Committee

PA 7th Senatorial District